## Selectmen's Meeting December 16, 2008

Vinal Pendexter, Peggi Aspinall, and Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Minutes, accounts payable and payroll warrants signed.

Note: The December 3<sup>rd</sup> minutes stated Heli Modified, Inc. requested a reduction in their rent for 6 months. The selectmen approved a 10% reduction in rent for January, February, and March (3 months).

Selectmen agreed with Diane's research to invest the Town's CD with Bangor Savings at a rate of 1.98% for 6 months.

Scott Pingree is to investigate a "hold harmless" agreement for workers on the towers with Mary Barton of Wadsworth Lovejoy Insurance. No information to date.

Motion made to deal directly with Bonney Memorial Library regarding future fundraisers at Pike Memorial Hall. Seconded and approved.

Selectmen signed correspondence to property owners and the abatement ledger for the most recent abatement requests processed.

Dana Lampron contacted his State Representative Bill Diamond to voice his complaint about the selectmen's handling of his abatement request. Nancy Perkins and Vinal Pendexter each spoke with Mike Rogers of the Maine Revenue Service to discuss the course of action taken and the justification behind it. Mr. Rogers was very supportive. He agreed with and approved of the selectmen's evaluation of the abatement. Mike explained that the storage tank has the option of being classified as Personal Property.

Nancy Perkins attended the Sewer System's Annual Meeting. She provided highlights of the meeting for the other selectmen. A \$100 flat fee is to be charged for large events (charging for vendors) using Thompson Park to defer the expense of the public restrooms.

Insurance evaluation forms from MMA have been received and will be completed by Elaine with help from Vinal. Nancy offered to help when she returns from her vacation.

Motion made to enter into Executive Session 1.M.R.S.A.405(6)(F). General Assistance case discussed. Motion made to resume the regular meeting. Seconded and approved.

Red Cross submitted a request for \$1,800 in appropriations for the 2009 budget.

## Selectmen's Meeting December 16, 2008

ASCE Report Card for Maine's Infrastructure reviewed.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Margaret Aspinall

Nancy Perkins